‘maintenance and improvement costs.

Area B (Shawnigan Lake) Parks and Recreation Commission
_January 19, 2012 - 6:30

| 'Attendees: Gaileen Flamen, Lori Treloar, Margaret Symon, Al Brunet, Kelly Musselwhite, Bruce

Fraser, Bill Savage
Guests: _Brian Jackson
_Scribe': Bill Savage
Ro#d Ends

;.Follbwin_g site visits to the majority of the road ends over the past five years itis fch'e_-g_nanimbus
‘decision of this Commission that the acquisition of three road ends is not ‘adequate to fuiﬁl_l__the

needs of this community. It is agreed by-all that the road ends under the following five

categories are a more legitimate course of action for our first phase.

Public access: Worthington, McBride, Bell-Irving, and Pillow Roads

. Encfoachment May, Haybrook, Millicent, and Bellendean Roads
~ Recreation: Hepworth and Armstrong Roads

- Subdividable; DalzielQuaker, Scobaland Tranent Roads. -~

- 5--_Néiura!: Criefe, Bud, Spo‘d:e,:and Pauline Roads

_'Thése road ends are a preliminary fist and ooUl_::I_"'be subject to change The N _
.. -acquisition/possession and/or management of these road ends are a high priority for immediate
“. action. . : . o 3 o

“"RCMP Boathouse
The relocation of the RCMP Boat, which is currently moored off Millicent Rt::a_d,--;to:a new

“location at Shawnigan Wharf on Thrush Road, is essential, This Commission supports this
~move ‘and a number of groups in our community also support the concept. Tanya Soroka, with

CVRD Parks, is currently looking into details regarding our foreshore status as well as _
regulations regarding the construction of a new boathouse. It is alsd recommended that this
commission aitend a meeting of the Shawnigan Lake improvement District in order to discuss
the possibility of combining the fire boathouse with the RCMP boathouse to save future

ShaWnigén Hills Park

The construction of the public washroom facility at this park is proceeding, aith’o_ug_h.a littie

‘behind schedule due to weather conditions. it has been brought to our attention that some

design changes may have to occur regarding the bathroom windows and privacy. The

- --commission agrees that due to the large cost of this structiire, the draftsman/designer should
~ have dealt with this issue long before construction began. This commission relies on CVRD

Parks and experienced professionals to address these issues before they arise,



- _.___membersfh"v > been on this Commission f

Greenbeits

The SiL. Beach Estates encroachments are an issue that has been brought before this
‘Commission humerous times over the past year and has become a recurring; time- -consuming
matter. Some issues are currently being:addressed but the Commission requests an update
from Bnan Farquar regarding the progress to date of the Park Place encroachment This
request was mltaated at our Oct 2011 meetmg .

: COmmlsswn Expansmn

_ Area B F’arks and Recreation members _work ver_y_hard on behalf of our commumty Some
or-a number of years and we welcome and invite the
creatwe solutions for posrtlve progress in our -

jetic res:dents wsth new Id

-'_5_;'Shawmgan Trtathlon _

;o Sarah Ma[erby has taken the Iead posntion in the 2012 evant The tnathion is workmg hard to

" move some events to the village core this year. The Commlssron welcomes these m;tiatlves and.jf-i

‘we will ass:st w;th these changes where posmble

_ Fundralsmg Event

nﬁ completmn'of the rear.
more mfonnanon




